Dear Representative Mark Shelton,

I am writing to you concerning a bill that I am strongly opposed to. Specifically, I am referring to the act to   merge DARS and the Division of Blind Services (DBS) into other large agencies such as DADS and DSHS (HB 3629).  I want you to reconsider going forward with this bill because here in Texas, DBS is an agency that is critical to the success of individuals with vision impairments throughout the state.

I appreciate that Texas is currently facing serious budget concerns and I am all for finding effective means to decrease government spending and to find ways to be more fiscally responsible.  However, actions proposed in HB 3629 will   cause unintended consequences.

* Staff that specifically deal with the blind are specially trained to
work with the blind. Someone who has not received such training will overlook the needs of blind and visually impaired individuals and would not offer the same, top quality service.  As a result, such individuals will either be neglected or overlooked and not be able to reach employment status and be off of
government help.

* This type of merger has been implemented in other states and evidence shows that the merger does not save money in the long run.

* Lack of specialized services for the blind such as those offered by DBS will leave the blind community in an increased state of disadvantage. Completing ones education, finding employment, gaining independence are all goals that are challenging even for those who are not blind.  They are even more so for someone who is blind.  Forcing the blind community to face a newly formed agency lacking staff who are experienced in such matters and who understand the needs of the blind will set the blind community back.  In fact, there are many DBS staff who are also blind.

I am totally blind.  I have a condition known as Retinitis Pigmentosa (RP). I was one who utilized the services of DBS while I went through high school, college, and finally when I was ready to find employment.  The visual rehabilitation counselors I worked with at DBS provided me with understanding, guidance, and the very essential technologies I needed to complete my academic goals.  In the end, I graduated with a Bachelor's degree in Computer Information Systems from Texas A & M University Kingsville.  I then went on to find a good paying job enabling me to get off of Social Security and become a contributing tax-paying citizen.  I would not have been able to accomplish this without the aid of DBS.  I firmly believe that if HB 3629 is passed, many blind Texans in the future will not be able to offer a similar story of success.

This is my request.  Please put a stop to HB 3629.


Thank you for taking the time to read this message.  I realize you are extremely busy but I would be extremely grateful for a quick reply.



Best Regards, 



{Full Name Here} 

{Full Address Here} 

{Phone Number Here}
